
Year 8 HT 5  – The Industrial Revolution 

The Industrial Revolution took place between the late 18th and early 19th centuries in Britain, and it transformed the country 

from an agricultural society to an industrial powerhouse. This period of time is defined by the mass production of goods using 

machines, and it is considered one of the most significant events in world history. The Industrial Revolution was a really 

important time in history that happened a long time ago, starting in the 18th century. It changed the way people lived and 

worked, and it had a big impact on the world we live in today. 

Before the Industrial Revolution, most people lived in rural areas and did things by hand. They worked on farms or made things 
at home. But during the Industrial Revolution, things started to change. New inventions and machines were created that made it 
easier to do work. This was a time when people started using machines to do things instead of doing everything by hand.One of 
the most important inventions of the Industrial Revolution was the steam engine. It used steam power to run machines and 
helped with things like transportation and powering factories. This made it possible to produce things faster and more 
efficiently. 

Factories became really important during this time. They were big buildings where many machines were set up, and lots of 
people worked together. Instead of making things at home, people now worked in factories to produce goods like textiles, iron, 
and coal. This led to the growth of cities, as people moved from rural areas to live closer to the factories.The Industrial 
Revolution also brought changes to transportation. Before, people mainly used horses or walked to get around. But during this 
time, new transportation methods were invented, like steam-powered trains and ships. These made it much faster and easier 
for people and goods to travel long distances. 

Although the Industrial Revolution brought many positive changes, it also had some negative effects. The working conditions in 
factories were often very tough, and children had to work long hours too. Many people lived in crowded and unsanitary 
conditions in the cities. But over time, people fought for better working conditions and laws were put in place to protect 
workers, especially children. 

The following are some other concurrent historical events in the UK during the Industrial Revolution: 
 
1. The Napoleonic Wars (1803-1815): This was a series of conflicts between France, led by Napoleon Bonaparte, and various 
other European countries, including Britain.  
 
2. The Abolition of Slavery (1833): Slavery was a significant issue during the Industrial Revolution period, and the British 
government played a key role in its abolition. The Slavery Abolition Act abolished slavery throughout the British Empire. 
 
3. The Luddite Uprisings (1811-1816): The Luddites were a group of skilled workers who opposed the use of machines in 
factories, as it threatened their jobs and way of life. The Luddite uprisings were violent protests that aimed to destroy the 
machines used in textile factories. 
 
4. The Potato Famine in Ireland (1845-1852): During this period, a disease known as potato blight caused the crops of potatoes 
in Ireland to fail, leading to a famine that killed a million people and forced many more to emigrate to the United States. 
 
In addition to these events in the UK, there were also significant historical events happening around the world during the 
Industrial Revolution: 
 
1. The American Revolution (1775-1783): This was a war between the American colonies and Great Britain, which led to the 
establishment of the United States of America. 
 
2. The French Revolution (1789-1799): The French Revolution was a period of political and social upheaval in France, which had a 
significant impact on Europe and the rest of the world. 
 
Further reading: 

Fiction: 

"The Cotton Mill Collier" by Margaret Bateson - This book is set in the early 1800s during the Industrial Revolution and follows 

the life of a young boy, Tom, who works at a cotton mill. 

Non fiction: 

"The Industrial Revolution" by Mick Manning - This book covers the key events and inventions of the Industrial Revolution and is 

illustrated in a comic book style. 


